American Mensa Committee Meeting

September 12, 2015

Mini Minutes

Chair Deb Stone thanked everyone (AMC members and staff) for their participation in yesterday’s board development day.  As part of yesterday’s discussions, the AMC set forth their vision statement: 

We are board members who serve American Mensa as leaders who value civility and trust as we take action that is transparent, forward thinking, strategic, and balanced.
An informative and useful presentation on BoardEffect, the secured board portal being used by the AMC, was given by Dottie Schindlinger, a founding member of BoardEffect.
The minutes of the July 2, 2105 AMC meeting were approved.

The following presentations/reports were presented to the AMC by staff:

· Treasurer’s Report

· Executive Director’s Report, including reports from key staff members:

· Mensa Foundation
· Financial Director

· Communications

· Technology

· Membership

· Staff
· Marketing
Discussion

· The Name and Logo Committee withdrew their motions regarding revisions to the guidelines/rules surrounding the use of the Mensa name and logo.  These motions were withdrawn as the Committee felt there needed to be more work done with the possible involvement of other committees and more input from the AMC.  The AMC then had a lengthy discussion on this topic.  

   The AMC acted on the following motions:

· Passed a motion to expand the ExComm by adding an RVC to the ExComm.  RVC Baker Ring was then selected to become a member of the ExComm. 

· Passed a motion to revise the presentation of the ASIEs to change references to the “Board of Directors” or the “Board” to “American Mensa Committee” or “AMC”.

The next AMC meeting will be held on December 6, 2015, in Grapevine, Texas.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Norris

American Mensa Secretary

